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Local Emergency Declared
On May 17, 2025 the Mayor of the City of Chesterfield declored a local emergency associated with a severe thunderstorm that impacted the City of Chesterfield on May 16, 2025.

On Monday, May 19 Public Works and Parks Maintenance personnel will begin picking up storm debris placed at the curb. This includes any tree debris placed near the curb of any City, County, State
or Private road. All storm debris shall be placed at the curb by noon on Wednesday, May 28.

This is a special City pickup completely separate from Republic Services yard waste pickup. If you are placing storm debris at the curb for the special City pickup please do NOT place the storm debris

in bags or cans - place it directly at the curb. It is NOT necessary to cut or bundle limbs for the City pickup. City maintenance personnel will be driving through the City multiple times; if a truck passes
your house you were not “missed™- your storm debris will be picked up later. We have no ability to estimate when your pickup will occur as we will be traversing over 200 miles of roadway.

THERE IS NO NEED TO REPORT YOUR STORM DEBRIS WITH TWO EXCEPTIONS:

1) If your storm debris is located on a street not maintained by the City of Chesterfield, i.e. a County street, a State road, or within a private subdivision, please email the City at

stormdamage@chesterfield.mo.us
2) If your storm debris has not been picked up by the end of the day on Wednesday, June 4, please email the City at stormdamage@chesterfield.mo.us.
Other than these two exceptions there is no need for you to report your storm damage.

Please note that the City will NOT enter private property to pick up storm debris and we will NOT pick up trash, building materials, or construction debris. Should you have questions about the storm
damage pickup, please contact 636-537-4000 during regular business hours.
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